

## BULLETIN #007 LTS Licencing Fee Update

2021 March 29

Throughout the past year, the COVID-19 pandemic has continued to impact the taxi and limousine industry. Recognizing the financial hardship for industry participants, Administration presented a report to City Council on March 15, 2021, requesting reductions to licence renewal fees until May 14, 2022.

City Council approved the following:

- Waive taxi and limousine driver's licence renewal fees (\$141 → \$0)
- Reduce taxi plate licence renewal fee by 50 per cent (\$912 → \$456)
- Reduce limousine plate licence renewal fee by 50 per cent (\$731 → \$365.50)

As a reminder, drivers are still required to renew their taxi and/or limousine driver's licence; this includes completing the Calgary Police Service Information Check. Please note, taxi plates are renewed in June and limousine plates in September.

If you have any questions, please email our office at <u>LTSengagement@calgary.ca</u>.

Sincerely,



Abdul Rafih
Chief Livery Inspector
Calgary Community Standards